
 

                                                        March 24, 2021 
 
Ways & Means Committee 
Kansas Senate 
 
  RE: HB 2021 Senate Committee Hearing 
 
Dear Chairman Billinger: 
 
 I would request to speak briefly on HB 2021 during the hearing on March 
25th, 2021 as a co-sponsor of the bill and as father of two active duty Army 
officers.  I have attached a brief outline of my notes shared before the House 
Veterans Committee for reference on this bill. 
 
 My brief statement will address that the grandfather of my stepson, Walter 
Jones served as a decorated war hero in Korea, including ribbons for “Pork Chop 
Hill.”  He also served in the Army Reserve after his combat tour ended.  Now 88 
years old and living in Kansas City, Kansas as a widower, Papa Luke is facing the 
issues of age and finances.  We will soon need to make some choices for where he 
will go from his home.  It cannot be to the current facilities hours from here as we 
could never visit him.  Papa Luke deserves a long term care facility like we can 
create in northeast Kansas for his service to his country. 
 
 Again, thank you for the consideration of this important Veterans Home 
issue. 
 
 
       Respectfully, 
 
       Rep. Tim Johnson 
       38th District  
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